Girdwood Land Use Committee

Meeting on June 11, 2018
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1806-01: 
Call to order, Brian Burnett 7PM
Agenda Approved for June 11, 2018 Regular Meeting

Leonard/McDermott
Minutes Approved from May 14, 2018 Regular Meeting 
McDermott/Thomas

LUC Officer reports:
Kevin McDermott asks for update on the Girdwood Transfer Station.  Transfer station is closed for excavation to provide service to the Industrial Park lots. Project ran in to issues which have caused delays.  In the meantime, there are dumpsters provided for residential trash service.  The plan is for the project to be completed this FRI and for services to resume at the transfer station by this weekend.  Shawn Dooley is the AWWU project manager.  Phone number is 564-2786.
Announcements & Presentations:
Presentation by Mark Ivy regarding Dimensional Variance request for property at 195 Vail.

Kyle Kelley explains that for a dimensional variance there is no need for LUC and GBOS approval, this is just an informational presentation as there have been questions from neighbors about the project.    Danika and Skip Bartow are the owners of the property.  The home has several rooflines, which present hazards with snow shedding from the roof over entrances and decks.   Plan to reconfigure the roofline to fix these safety hazards involves an overhang of the roof in to the creek setback and a structural post to be set in within the creek setback, and an increase in living space of approximately 150 SF to add an entry and stairs to the structure.  Currently this area is used as a driveway and is grandfathered in as “legal, non-conforming”.  Mark Ivy confirms that the MOA has reviewed the plans for this project and has no concerns about granting the dimensional variance.  Kyle Kelley requests confirmation that the roof will not slide in to the creek.  Mark Ivy states that the roofing material hasn’t been selected, but his preference to build to hold the snow load, rather than build it to shed snow.

Planning and zoning hearing on this is July 11.

Annual report by The Herbal Cache (Susan Carse)

Herbal Cache has been open for 1½ years, with no complaints and good reviews from customers.  License renewal is annual, next renewal is up in August, 2018.

Agenda Item LUC 1806-02:  Public Comment (3 minutes each)
Skip Bartow 195 Vail
Skip asks about rehabilitation of the Alyeska Basin sign that stands in the power easement next to the Girdwood Methodist Church on Timberline.  Sign has fallen in to disrepair, Skip is interested in fixing it.  Kyle Kelley states that the Girdwood Rotary has expressed interest in working on this as a community project.  Kyle to put Skip in touch with Rotary.

Agenda Item LUC 1806-03: Committee reports, 3 minutes each:

GBOS Report (Mike Edgington) 
GBOS new member is Christina Hendrickson. GBOS reassigned supervisor roles.  
Mike Edgington will remain the LUC supervisor; 
Jerry Fox is the Fire Supervisor and co-chair
Eryn Boone is the Roads Supervisor
Robert Snitzer is the Public Safety Supervisor and co-chair
Christina Hendrickson is the Parks and Rec/Cemetery Supervisor

Greg Russell is the Interim Chief of the Whittier Police.  This is a temporary assignment.

Resolutions were passed regarding the Conditional Use Permit for the Taos Road four-plex project, requesting information from Anchorage and Whittier regarding possible police contracts with APD and WPD, purchase of bleed control kits and AED.

Trails Committee Report (Kyle Kelley for Trails Committee)
Work Session on the Girdwood Valley Trails Management Plan was held on June 5 at 6PM.  This was an introduction session, to determine what areas to focus on for 2019 update of the plan.
Regular Trails Meeting on June 5 was a work party at the hand tram.  Group cleaned the terminals, picked up trash, did light repairs, painted and completed work for annual inspection.  

Later Parks and Rec returned to repair safety net; this week a group of volunteers from Alyeska Resort will help to tighten the suspension cable and re-install the second bike hook.

Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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New Multi-use trail subcommittee has been meeting on the design of the proposed trail.  A change has been requested, which would make the trail clearing wider than was originally agreed upon, but the tread narrower. This change would allow a snowcat access to groom the trail.  The group is trying to work through this change, however it may need to come back to GBOS for approval.  Group meets again on TUE June 12 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)
Last meeting was May 24.  Group discussed creating operating procedures, as they haven’t adopted any yet.

Assembly resolution regarding the Area Plan project and $10,000 funding from HLB will be introduced on June 12 and will have hearing on June 26.  It will be important to have representatives supporting the GAP Committee at the June 26 meeting.

MOA Planning is committing staff to work sessions on the project approximately 4x per year to assist.

Currently the GAP committee is focused on interviewing a contractor to help with public engagement.  Interviews are to take place prior to the next GAP meeting.  GAP Committee will select the contractor based on the interview committee’s recommendation.
MOA funding (donations, grant, and approved Assembly funding) will be held in a Girdwood Inc account for GAP.

GAP committee is focusing on review the existing Area Plan to assess what elements need to be worked on, what projects have been accomplished.

Next meeting is scheduled for WED June 27 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Marco Zaccaro) – tabled, no report.

Cemetery Committee (Kyle Kelley for Tommy O’Malley)
Kyle expects to submit the RFP to the MOA for the Schematic Design Phase next week.  The project should go out to bid for 2 weeks, selection of the contractor in July, work starting in August.  Bids will be capped at $50,000.

HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny)
Next meeting is this Thursday, in Anchorage.  Projects regarding Girdwood are:

Chugach Electric easement through the Industrial Park.  This will bring 3 phase power to the Industrial Park lots.

New Multi-use trail. Deb Essex and Eryn Boone will attend to discuss the project and process 

Little Bears Re-build project (Kyle Kelley)
Plan is to rebuild in the same location, along with the garage.  Rebuild will lose the current Grandfather rights.  MOA code regarding child care center in the Girdwood Institutions and Parks (GIP) zone and parking will both need to be addressed.  Although work started working on code change to allow the facility in GIP area, we are holding off to address both issues at the same time.

EIC Alaska has offered to work on the design and schematic plan pro bono.  Karen Zacarro works for this architect firm, they do one pro bono project per year and just completed the Boathouse in Homer.  Next step is to meet with Little Bears board and staff to review floor plan concept.  Little Bears is paying for an as-built of the parcel.  

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1712-06:  Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee recommended changes to MOA Parking Requirements for Girdwood.  Mike Edgington confirms that a group is forming to review the prior work done and move forward with the project.  Expect more information at the August LUC meeting.


Agenda Item LUC 1804-05:  LUC formation of a sub-committee regarding housing in Girdwood. 
Mike Edgington states that he is working on forming a committee to complete fact finding and data collection and then will research how other communities have tackled housing issues.  Current rough data indicates that 30-40% of homes are owner occupied in Girdwood.  10% of condos are owner-occupied.  There are approximately 150 short term rental units. Mike anticipates that the group will work on this project for 10 months-1 year.  They will report back to LUC and info will be useful for GAP group as well.

Agenda Item LUC 1805-06:  Discuss agenda topics for GBOS/LUC meeting on MON June 18 at 6PM. LUC has no topics, GBOS also had none. 

Motion:
Land Use Committee moves to cancel the joint meeting of GBOS and LUC on MON June 18.
Motion by L Leonard, 2nd by D Livingston

Motion carries unanimously

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1806-04:  Discuss LUC Operating procedures
LUC operating procedures match the requirement of Municipal code for community council. Minor adjustments were made in Feb/March of 2018. No need for additional review.
Brian Burnett thanks Lewis for his work on this document in the past.

Kyle mentions that there is currently no pressing LUC business for the LUC meeting currently scheduled for July 9.  If no other business comes forward in the next month, he will recommend to LUC that they cancel the July meeting.
Adjourn 8:10PM
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